Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
August 17, 2015
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Warren Conway, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Dr. Darryl James, Associate Vice Provost for Graduate Affairs, gave a presentation regarding Graduate Fellowships.  Dr. James noted that beginning this year, graduate students who receive fellowship/scholarship funding from the Graduate School will be required to apply for an external fellowship to be eligible to receive funding from the Graduate School for the next academic year.  Students who receive travel funds must participate in professional development activities.
2. Minutes from the July 20, 2015 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

3. Dr. Galyean reminded the department chairs that they will need to make a 10 to 12 minute presentation on their vision for the future of their department for the CASNR Advisory Board meeting Friday morning.  He also encouraged them to have handouts to go along with the information presented.
Other

Dr. Ballou reported that he and Dr. Hequet had toured the Center for Biotechnology & Genomics in the Experimental Sciences Building.  They have a lot of great equipment, and currently the cost of using it is low.  He also noted that he would be sending out a new plan for research enhancement funding soon.
Dr. Hequet announced that he has put together a new 12 member advisory board for PSS.  Their first meeting is planned for October.  PSS will also begin their Graduate Program Review this fall, and they have begun collecting the necessary data.  The department will be responsible for paying expenses for two external reviewers who will be required to visit for the review.  Dr. Hequet is also currently working on a project with Ethiopia.
Dr. Galyean noted that we have submitted our proposal to the President’s Office for eight research assistant professors.  He is hopeful we will be approved for at least five and possibly more.  Of those five, three will likely be current research assistants or post docs and will have their funding source changed, along with a greater focus on securing federal grant funds.

Dr. Warren Conway (substituting for Dr. Wallace) reported that Dr. Ernest Fish and Dr. Ron Sosebee have submitted the departmental history for NRM that they have been working on for many months.  Last week, a mandatory professional development seminar was held for all of their graduate students.  This is the second one this year that has been held.  Dr. Grisham, Dr. Verble and Dr. Pease are the faculty in charge of these seminars.  The NRM faculty retreat will be held this Wednesday, and on the agenda is the task of revising the undergraduate curriculum for the department.  They have sent out surveys to employers asking what they would like to see from our students.  This will help determine what to do with the curriculum.
Jane Piercy asked the chairs to please start spending the funds in their endowment accounts.  These funds will be replaced on a yearly basis at a rate of 4.5% of the market value of the endowment.  Donors have given the money to be spent on the students, so please do so.  Also, if your department will be receiving TRIP funds, please contact Jane, and she can let you know details.  Jane also reported that they had a very successful Equestrian Center Advisory Board meeting.  They have made a lot of progress in a short time.  And thanks to our wonderful donors, CASNR fund raising for the year has also been very good with a total of about $6 million being raised thus far.
Dr Akers reported that CASNR’s graduating class was relatively small this summer.  She also asked the chairs to please ask their advisors to work on getting transfer students’ transcripts in sooner, as there are a few students that might not get to receive their diplomas if transcripts are not received by Friday, which means they will have to sign up to take another class.  Dr. Akers also handed out the apps/admits report, the monthly SSC report and the report of undergraduate degrees awarded.  She also noted that the Student Ag Council, to perform the governing council function they were intended to, will begin looking at the by-laws of student organizations and clubs, what professional development activities they do, etc.  Also, they are looking at changing the format of the Ag Honors Banquet this year, and if you have any ideas or suggestions, please let her know.
Dr. Fraze reported that their Doc@Distance induction will take place tonight.  They will have 18 new doctoral students.  Their department faculty retreat will be on Thursday.

Dr. Johnson announced AAEC’s faculty retreat was held last week and it went well.  They are working on adding courses to the curriculum for the agribusiness degree program at the undergraduate level, and will most likely address the curriculum at the graduate level in the near future.  They currently have an agribusiness minor and have recently been approved for a minor in international agribusiness.

Dr. Weindorf noted that he has met with Dr. Johnson and Dr. Wallace regarding space utilization, and with the upcoming move of PSS Administration to their new building, additional space will open.  They will wait until all spaces have been vacated to see what is left before they begin to allocate the space to others.  Dr. Weindorf also reported that there are currently five applicants for the chair position in Landscape Architecture.  The search committee would like to begin reviewing the applications the end of this month.
Dr. Orth reported AFS will hold their faculty retreat on Wednesday of this week.  On August 28 to 29, Red Raider Meats will be hosting a Kansas City BBQ Society “BBQ and Rib-eye Championship” cook-off, and they have teams coming in from all over the United States.

Dr. Klein noted that LA’s Master’s Degree Program Accreditation Review will be held this fall.  Their self-report is due in September, so they are diligently working on getting that together.  Dr. Klein just returned from Mexico on Saturday where he had been talking to various groups in Yucatan and Meridian regarding international program opportunities.
